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REGIONAL TRANSIT AUTHORITY

OPERATIONS AND ADMINISTRATION COMMITTEE
2817 CANAL STREET
RTA BOARD ROOM, SECOND FLOOR
NEW ORLEANS, LA  70119

THURSDAY, MARCH 15 2018 AT 9:00 A.M.
COMMISSIONERS PRESENT: Chairwoman Sharon Wegner and Commissioner Earline Roth 
COMMISSIONERS ABSENT: Commissioner Walter Tillery and Commissioner Ashleigh Gardere
COMMITTEE CHAIRWOMAN’S REPORT
Chairwoman Wegner reported that during this time of the year the City of New Orleans moves into festival mode; the Customer Experience, Marketing, Operations, Planning and Public Information teams are working together to plan for upcoming festivals and events. They are working with the event teams and the City to ensure close coordination for events like this weekend’s St. Patrick’s Day events and parades, the 2018 French Quarter Festival, Jazz Fest, second lines, parades and more.

Chairwoman Wegner reported that at the January board meeting during public comments, Brenda Holmes reported that on a Desire-Louisa bus she experienced an exhaust system that was not operating properly and she spoke on service delivery issues on the 62 Morrison Express.  Staff confirmed during the board meeting that the bus Mrs. Holmes reported was placed out of service and brought into the repair shop, inspected and found to have a loose clamp that was repaired.  The mechanical breakdowns experienced on the 62 Morrison Express that Mrs. Holmes mentioned were discussed during the Board meeting and staff had a follow-up conversation with Mrs. Holmes on those service disruptions.  

Chairwoman Wegner reported that Alex Posorske with RIDE New Orleans brought up many items related to long term planning, including dedicated lanes, offboard fare collections and signalization priorities which are contained in the Strategic Mobility Plan.  All the strategies discussed are tools that can be used to enhance transit and are included in what we as a Board will be examining as we move forward with our system planning and visioning with our riders and staff associated with the Agency’s Strategic Mobility Plan implementation phases. 

EXECUTIVE MANAGEMENT REPORT 

Justin Augustine reported that the APTA Legislative Conference would be held next week and staff was going to present the RTA agenda which consisted of funding for buses and RTA has grants that are pending for the purchase of buses and any support they can get from the Federal Delegation in Washington, DC would be great.

Justin Augustine reported that the RTA needs funding for the Downtown Transfer Center which was placed on hold until the completion of the Strategic Mobility Plan.


Justin Augustine reported that the RTA needs funding for the Westbank Ferry Terminal Upgrade and this will also be discussed with the Federal Delegation.


Justin Augustine reported that the RTA did not receive money from the TIGER Grant; it went to the Port of St. Bernard and staff would ask if there was any other funding available.

Justin Augustine reported that all these items tie into the Strategic Mobility Plan, especially the need for buses.

Justin Augustine reported that staff has a new report format for the Board Reports and the public has asked for the Board Reports be available on the RTA’s website.
KEVIN LAWSON – DOTD 

Kevin Lawson reported the 2017 Annual Report was submitted to the FTA.

Kevin Lawson reported that the RTA was leading the way in SMS over other transportation systems.

OPERATIONS REPORT

Brendan Matthews reported that in the new Board Report the graphs point out the goals Transdev needs to meet according to their contract with the RTA and the goals Transdev was currently meeting. 

Brendan Matthews reported that during the month of February there were 1.8 accidents per 100,000 miles on Fixed Route.

In response to Commissioner Wegner, Justin Augustine stated that the new report was being brought out today and staff would make any changes that need to be made to make it easy for the public to understand.


Justin Augustine stated that the definition of a preventable accident was an accident in which the operator did not do everything reasonable to avoid a collision, committed an error, or failed to react to the errors of others and each indicator is taken very serious by staff and safety was the number one priority with Transdev.


Chairwoman Wegner suggested that the new graphs in the report be shown to staff to see if they understand the graphs.


Brendan Matthews reported on the following:

· 38% of accidents were where the operator failed to estimate the clearance and 22% of the accidents happened between noon and 3:00 p.m. and another 22% of the accidents happened between 6:00 p.m. and 9:00 p.m. and 47% of the accidents were by operators with five or more years of service.

· On Time Performance was 72% for the 4th Quarter and the new system was coming on line by March 16, 2017.
· Miles between Road Calls for February were 11,306.

· Boardings Per Hour for Fixed Route were 24.2.

· During the month of February there were 4.5 accidents per 100,000 miles on the Streetcars.
· There were 4 accidents on the streetcars that required re-training and 62% of the accidents were operators with five or more years of service
· On-Time Performance for the streetcars during the 4th Quarter was 63% and the contributing factors were the downtown loop was shut down due to scaffolds that fell at Poydras and took out the catenary system, Mardi Gras and the system was shut down for the cleaning of the storm drains. 

· Miles Between Road Calls for streetcars during the month of February were 89,8650.

· Boarding Per Hour during the month of February for streetcars were 35.4.

· Ridership for the ferry was 117,462.

· Bertrand Donnes had an Active Shooter tabletop exercise with TSA.
· NOPD should be the first contact if anything should happen on the ferry.
· During the month of February there were no accidents per 100,000 miles on Paratransit. 

· The Safety Team sponsored a TSI Accident Investigation Course.

· In response to Commissioner Roth, he would meet with her after the meeting to discuss her issues.

· On-Time Performance goal for Paratransit was 85% during the month of February.

· Miles between Road Calls were 115,125 during the month of February.
· Boardings Per Hour for Paratransit were 2.14 

· 22,000 trips were requested and 16,248 were completed and staff continues to monitor cancelations.

· In response to Commissioner Roth, there were 8 complaints regarding Paratransit.
ADA UPDATES


Brendan Matthews reported on the following:

· 88,000 individuals paid 40 cent reduced fare and 3,900 ADA clients rode for free.  
· 1,997 persons in wheelchairs rode the system and another 6,618 individuals placed their bikes on the buses.
· Ten items were submitted this month through the LISTEN system:  eight complaints, one commendation and one request for information on discounted fares.

· There was a grant received from the Light House of the Blind for Operator Training and the Lighthouse for the Blind conducted training for the fixed route operators and received positive feedback from the Operators and RTA will incorporate this training into the new operators’ orientation.

· Passengers with impairments would present a card to the operator that specified the disability to help the driver identify their needs once they are on the vehicles.

Commissioner Wegner stated that these cards were a great reminder for the operators.

CAPITAL PROJECT UPDATE
ALGIERS PARK AND RIDE

Martin Pospisil reported that during the March Board Meeting this project would move into the Engineering Phase and the RTA has $240,000 for the Renovation and Restoration of the Horseshoe and the installation of a bus shelter and the Engineering Phase should take about 4 weeks.

ENGINEERING AND CONSTRUCTION PHASE 
Martin Pospisil reported on the following:

· Carrollton/Claiborne Special Track Replacement (St. Charles Streetcar Line, Riverfront Streetcar Line Special Track Replacement & Tamping and Repaint Riverfront Streetcar Line OCS Poles were in the same package and the Scope of Work was split into sub-packages for the rail for each project and at the March 27, 2018 Board Meeting there would be a package on the agenda asking to solicit for the rail.
· Most of the special track work would be installed for the Ferry Terminal.

· The Water Leak Mitigations (A. Philip Randolph and ENO Facility):  the design work has been completed and would be brought before the Board at either the April or May Meeting.

· The Napoleon Facility Renovation was completed and waiting for SHIPO review and FTA was helping with that review.

· The St. Charles Streetcar Line Downtown Loop Track Pavement Replacement is in progress to be completed in a couple of months.

· Repairs to the St. Charles Streetcar Line OCS Poles:  a small project that consisted of about 15 poles and this project was being done in-house
FERRY PROJECTS

Martin Pospisil reported on the following:

· Regarding the Canal Street Ferry Terminal/Riverfront Rail Connector/New Bus Stop, the Board approved the authorization to finalize the design of the roof and construction would start in August of this year and the first phase of construction should be completed within the year and there was a chance that this schedule may need to be adjusted due to the high water in the river.
· Passenger Ferry Vessels:  staff was waiting on a schedule from the contractor.

MARKETING REPORT:

Candice Marti reported that the Average Time on Hold for Ride Line during the month of February was 1:36 and for Paratransit was 1:37.
Candice Marti reported that the Time To Close Cases during the month of February was 4.2.

Candice Marti reported that the Abandoned rate was 11.9% during the month of February for Ride Line and 12.4% for Paratransit. 
MARKETING AND CUSTOMER EXPERIENCE UPDATES

· Call volume increase during Mardi Gras – over 1,500 more calls answered than January 
· Rideline is now using the AVL data
· Added digital customer service tools and training
· Social media notifications for delays and detours
· Mardi Gras related activities
· Construction and roadwork
· Parades and festivals
· GoMobile training and launch preparation

· 5 days of training classes for all employees
· Launch preparation: Educational materials and Advertising
GOMOBILE 2.0 PROGRESS 
· The Clever real-time feed is live and working in our development app
· Internal beta testing started on 3/13
· Over 100 internal users will be testing the app
· External beta testing will begin today
· Over 60 external users are signed up to test the app
· Currently developing tutorial videos for boarding using the app and scanner and a comprehensive animated tutorial for using the app
· Creating a brochure guide for downloading and using the app along with many other educational and awareness building materials
· Training all employees in preparation for the launch
In response to Commissioner Wegner, Candice Marti reported that the Go Mobile 2.0 Progress would begin in the second quarter of the year because beta testing gives staff an opportunity to make the necessary changes.
REAL-TIME TRACKING
· Track your bus or streetcar directly on the map
· See the next arrival times
· View the real-time screen by clicking on the route via the maps icon, schedules icon, or nearby routes on the home screen
PREPARING FOR LAUCH INTERNAL TRAINING & EDUCATION INITIATIVES
Many tactics to educate employees prior to launch and after
· Paystub announcements
· Signs/Posters posted throughout the building
· Training sessions
· Informational Q&A Session with Operations, Supervisors, Clerks, Dispatch, Rideline and administrative staff 

In response to Commissioner Wegner, Candice Marti reported that the Blue Bikes can’t be put on the buses.

Candice Marti reported that the RTA was very active on Social Media during the Carnival Season.
PUBLIC INFORMATION OFFICE REPORT
MEDIA RELATIONS
67 Total Media Mentions in February
· Publicity Value: $169,771
· Total Online News Visitors: 5,556,603 
Community Engagement/Interagency Relations

· RTA staff provided info on how to use RTA, particularly Paratransit, at the Veterans Affairs Hospital 
· RTA reviewed best practices for riding the buses and streetcars with students from McDonough 42 Charter Inspire NOLA in the 7th and 8th grades and the students completed surveys on public transportation and received swag. 

· RTA met with the Main Public Library staff to discuss opportunities for partnership in 2018.

Justin Augustine reiterated that next week he was going to be at the APTA Legislative Conference in Washington, DC to secure funding for the RTA and asking for funding for the Bus Program, Downtown Transit Center, Algiers Ferry Terminal (Renovation Grant still Pending) and the RTA was not the recipient of the last TIGER Grant Funding and when he was in Washington, DC he would be look for other funding options.
NEW BUSINESS (UNANIMOUS VOTE REQUIRED TO CONSIDER)

None

AUDIENCE QUESTIONS AND COMMENTS 

None
ADJOURNMENT

The Operations and Administration Meeting of March 14, 2018 ended at 10:20 a.m.  

